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The District has applied to Oregon DEQ Clean Water State Revolving Fund (CWSRF)
for the majority of project funding, including a $2 million project grant. The project
team is currently navigating federal permitting requirements.
The finalized Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) between the District, City of
Redmond, and Deschutes County establishes the City of Redmond's provision of
sewer treatment services to the District.
A $500k funding application has been submitted to the Business Oregon
Water/Wastewater Fund, with a request for $250,000 in the form of a grant.
The District has sought $2.5M federal grant funding from Representative Chavez-
DeRemer and Senators Merkley & Wyden.
An Annexation Policy has been adopted by the District, offering a free Annexation
Application until April 30 for property owners interested in annexation this year.
Final sewer design and permitting are underway, aiming to secure funding by the end
of 2024 for contractor bidding.
Following a temporary pause, the ODOT project is now progressing and will be open
for bidding in April-May. Sewer infrastructure within the ODOT project area will be
integrated into the roadway project.
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Project Updates

We are thrilled to bring you some exciting updates regarding the establishment of the new
Terrebonne Sanitary District, which oversees and manages the community’s wastewater

needs. This new organization will play a pivotal role in ensuring that the sewer installation
process moves forward efficiently and effectively. This achievement is a testament to the

community’s hard work, dedication, and collaboration to address the wastewater
management needs of the area. Patrons elected Tim Brown, Mariah Patel, Daniel Singleton,

Guy Vernon, and Kristin Yurdin to the Board of Directors. Their terms of board service
officially began on July 1, 2023.

Monthly Board meetings are held on the third Thursday of
each month at 3:30pm at Smith Rock Community Church
(8344 11th Street Terrebonne, OR 97760). 
The public is invited to attend in person or via Zoom.
(https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84660061410)

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84660061410#success


The District is seeking an individual residing or owning property within its boundaries to fill
Position 3 until June 30, 2025. Monthly board meetings are held on the third Thursday at 3:30

p.m. in Terrebonne, with virtual attendance options available.

Board Member Mariah Patel is retiring. She has served on the Terrebonne Sanitary
District Formation Committee and was a founding District Board Member. Mariah
was responsible for getting the District’s website up and running. We are sorry to
lose her as a Board Member.

Interested in Serving? 
-Board Member Position Open-

Budget Committee Members Needed!!!
The District is seeking five (5) residents or property owners within its boundaries to serve
on the 2024-2025 Budget Committee until June 30, 2024. The committee will hold one

meeting tentatively scheduled for Thursday, June 20, 2024, from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m. in
Terrebonne.

You may submit your letter of interest to the Terrebonne Sanitary District Board:

By mail to PO Box 2171, Terrebonne Oregon 97760
 By email to terrebonnesanitary@gmail.com

For more information about either position call (425) 224-2458 or email your
questions to  terrebonnesanitary@gmail.com

Additional Anouncements


